
NOTICE

The City of Stoughton will hold a meeting of the Public Safety Committee on
Wednesday, September 23, 2009 at 6:00 p.m., in the Hall of Fame Room, City Hall,
Lower Level, 381 E. Main Street, Stoughton WI 53589.

CALL TO ORDER
1. Minutes of the Public Safety Committee meeting of August 26, 2009.

COMMUNICATIONS:

NEW BUSINESS:
1. ** Operator’s license application(s): Michael Klawitter (2nd request) & Maggey Wolfe.
2. Request for (temporary) speed bumps and a “Dead End” sign to be installed on S. Lynn
Street.
3. Discussion regarding pedestrian crossing concerns/requests for the future Youth
Center.
4. Request to restrict street side parking along the east side of S. Page Street in front of
Mill Pond Park. Alderperson Carl Chenoweth.
5. Discussion regarding commissioning a study to identify Police Dispatch staffing and
service levels-2010. Alderperson Carl Chenoweth.
6. Identify future agenda items.

ADJOURNMENT
** Meeting may close per Statutes 19.85 (1)(b) to consider the licensing of a person(s) and
then re-open for the regular course of business.

SENT TO:
Larry Weiss, Chair Dave McKichan, Vice Chair
Ross Scovotti Eric Olstad
cc:
Mayor Jim Griffin (packet)
Deputy Clerk Pili Hougan (packet)
Department Heads (via e-mail)
Council Members (via e-mail)
Police Chief O’Connor (packet)
City Attorney Matt Dregne (packet)

Lib. Clerical Asst. D Myren (e-mail)
Sto Newspapers/ Wisc State Journal
T. Fleres/D. Blaney (e-mail)
Alderperson Carl Chenoweth
Allen Stewart-Roling

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE COUNCIL.

For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall Building (including the elevator door) will be locked after
4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the entrance on the East side of City Hall.
If you are physically challenged and are in need of the elevator or other assistance, please call 873-6677 prior
to 4:30 p.m.





PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, August 26, 2009 - 6:00 p.m.
Hall of Fame Room, City Hall


Present: Alderpersons Larry Weiss, Ross Scovotti, Eric Olstad and Dave McKichan.


Guests: Police Chief Pat O’Connor, Alderperson Ron Christianson, City Clerk Luann Alme,
Fire Chief Marty Lamers, EMS Director Cathy Rigdon and Katelyn Franklin.


Call to Order: Alderperson Larry Weiss called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.


Minutes of the Public Safety Meeting of July 22, 2009: Moved by Olstad, seconded by
McKichan to approve the minutes as presented. Carried unanimously.


Communications: City Clerk Luann Alme presented information from the “TAG-Your it”
Liquor licensing class she attended in Milwaukee.


Operators License Applications:
Moved by McKichan, seconded by Scovotti to close the meeting per state statute


19.85(1)(b) to consider the licensing of a person. Meeting closed at 6:10. Carried
unanimously.


Moved by Scovotti, seconded by McKichan to recommend Council grant an Operator’s
license to Katelyn Franklin. Carried unanimously.


Moved by McKichan, seconded by Olstad to open the meeting at 6:25 for the regular course
of business. Carried unanimously.


Moved by McKichan, seconded by Scovotti to table Michael Klawitter’s Operator’s license
application to the next meeting. Carried unanimously.


Application for a Temporary Class “B”/ “Class B” Retailers License for the Stoughton
Area Baseball Association baseball tournaments at Racetrack Park September 18-20,
2009: Moved by Scovotti, seconded by Olstad to recommend Council grant a Temporary
Class “B”/ “Class B” Retailers license to the Stoughton Area Baseball Association for the
period of September 18-20, 2009, for the sale of beer only during the tournaments. Carried
unanimously.


Recommendation to amend Section 70-302: No left turn into or from the property at
Black Hawk Community Credit Union, 1525 US Highway 51-138: Alderperson
McKichan explained the reasoning for the Ordinance amendment. McKichan stated they
discussed a “No Left Turn” sign to be placed when exiting the property, but didn’t see the
need for a “No Left Turn” sign to be placed when entering the Black Hawk Community
Credit union property. Scovotti moved to send back to the Planning Committee. Further
discussion, McKichan would like to move forward with the Ordinance Amendment with the
exception of (4), and to strike out number four and eliminate the “No Left Turn” sign when
entering the property. Scovotti rescinded his motion. Moved by McKichan, seconded by
Olstad to recommend Council approve the Ordinance Amendment to Section 70-302 with
the recommended changes, and refer back to the Rodney regarding the request for a “No
Left Turn” sign when turning into the Black Hawk Community Credit Union. Carried
unanimously.
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Fire Department proposed 2010 budget:
Fire Chief Marty Lamers presented the proposed 2010 budget. Moved by McKichan,
seconded by Olstad to recommend approval of the 2010 operational budget to the Finance
Committee with the recommended adjustments for the price of fuel. Carried unanimously.


Moved by McKichan, seconded by Olstad to recommend approval to the Finance
Committee the Fire Department 2010 Capitol Budget as presented. Carried unanimously.


Emergency Medical Services proposed 2010 budget:
EMS Director Cathy Rigdon presented proposed 2010 budget. Further discussion followed.
Moved by McKichan, seconded by Olstad to calculate the 2010 budget based on no
changes in square footage and remodeling, with the total to show the actual increase and
decrease. Subsequently, to add expenditure line items reflecting the cost for EMS
enterprise fund to reflect the total cost for 2010. The EMS Director will email the revised
budget to the Public Safety Committee members. The new figures will be forwarded to the
Finance Committee without recommendation from the Public Safety Committee.


Police Department proposed 2010 budget:
Police Chief Pat O’Connor presented the proposed 2010 budget. Alderperson McKichan
suggested keeping the squad cars until they have 60,000 miles on them versus trading the
squads in at 45,000 miles, and to keep track of maintenance costs on the cars. Further
discussion followed. Pat O’Connor will adjust the budget by 1 squad car and adjust the city
property sale to reflect that amount. McKichan would like the squads to be on a rotating
cycle, to purchase two vehicles and sell two vehicles. Moved by McKichan, seconded by
Scovotti to recommend approval to the Finance Committee the Police 2010 Operational
Budget as presented. Carried unanimously.


Moved by McKichan, seconded by Olstad to recommend approval of the proposed 2010
Capital Outlay budget to the Finance Committee with the exception of purchasing 2 squad
cars versus 3 squad cars to offset income account. Carried unanimously.


Future agenda items:
Michael Klawitter Operator’s license application.
Memory Gardens/Mill Pond Park parking-Carl Chenoweth.
Pedestrian Crossing-Youth Center.
July 2010: Information on squad car retained till 60,000 miles-Police Chief Pat
O’Connor


Adjournment: Moved by Scovotti, seconded by McKichan, to adjourn the meeting at 8:15
p.m. Carried unanimously.


Respectfully Submitted,
Pili Hougan
Deputy Clerk








PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, August 26, 2009 - 6:00 p.m.
Hall of Fame Room, City Hall


Present: Alderpersons Larry Weiss, Ross Scovotti, Eric Olstad and Dave McKichan.


Guests: Police Chief Pat O’Connor, Alderperson Ron Christianson, City Clerk Luann Alme,
Fire Chief Marty Lamers, EMS Director Cathy Rigdon and Katelyn Franklin.


Call to Order: Alderperson Larry Weiss called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.


Operators License Applications:


Moved by McKichan, seconded by Scovotti to table Michael Klawitter’s Operator’s license
application to the next meeting. Carried unanimously.
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Maria Hougan


From: Jim Griffin


Sent: Thursday, September 10, 2009 9:37 AM


To: 'Allen Stewart-Roling'; David McKichan; Karl Manthe; Larry Weiss; Maria Hougan; Pat O Connor


Cc: Maria Hougan


Subject: RE: Dangerous Driving on S Lynn Street
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I feel Mr. Stewart-Rolling has some valid points and thank you Karl for getting this on the Public Safety
Committee’s agenda.


Please make sure Allen is noticed on the meeting date.


Pat: Any leads on the hit and run driver?


WORKING TOGETHER FOR A BETTER STOUGHTON


JIM GRIFFIN, MAYOR


CITY OF STOUGHTON


381 E. MAIN STREET


STOUGHTON, WI 53589


OFFICE: 608 873-6677


jgriffin@ci.stoughton.wi.us


From: Allen Stewart-Roling [mailto:Allen.Stewart-Roling@wicourts.gov]
Sent: Thursday, September 10, 2009 9:27 AM
To: David McKichan; Jim Griffin; Karl Manthe; Larry Weiss; Maria Hougan; Pat O Connor
Subject: RE: Dangerous Driving on S Lynn Street


Hello all,
Thank you for your prompt attention regarding this serious matter.
Since my email to you there have been several more occurrences of reckless driving on Lynn.
I have photos of what may be the longest burnout in City of Stoughton history. It is almost one full block long
and yes it is about one foot from the grass of the East Park. Not far from where a family picnic was taking place
not more than 15 feet away at the time. Very unsafe. After talking with the family, I do not think they will ever
return to the park that they pay taxes to support. Very sad.
Police efforts and "thanks for slowing down " signs seem completely ineffective thus far.
This issue needs to be address as soon as possible. Please let me know when the next meeting will be and if it is
possible to hold a special session if the date is far out on the calender.
Along with my photos I have a signed petition from the residents of Lynn street. I can likely get police records
relating to the many incident reports and tickets issued.
Please advise.
Thank You Again,
Allen







>>> <kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us> 8/26/2009 9:01 AM >>>


Allen,


The Public Safety Committee would handle this request. I will forward your email to city staff to get this request
on there next agenda. City staff will send you a notice of this meeting.


Pat & Pili: Please place this item on the next Public Safety Committee Meeting Agenda and invite Mr. Stewart-
Roling to the meeting


Please let me know if you have any questions


Thanks


Karl


Karl D. Manthe
Street Superintendent - City of Stoughton
515 S. Fourth Street
Stoughton, WI. 53589
Ph - 608-873-6303
Fax - 608-877-8387
email: kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us
City Web Site: www.cityofstoughton.com
Population: 12,865


From: Allen Stewart-Roling [mailto:Allen.Stewart-Roling@wicourts.gov]
Sent: Tuesday, August 25, 2009 4:13 PM
To: Karl Manthe
Subject: Dangerous Driving on S Lynn Street


Hello Karl,
I am wondering if you can direct me. I am a concerned 10 year resident of S Lynn St. in Stoughton. My
neighbors and I have seen numerous acts of speeding and more importantly reckless driving for years on our
street.
Many of these occurrences have been reported to the police. The most recent was last week when a high speed
late night driver hit a car in the street which then smashed into two of my cars in my driveway! What is worst
they took off...
Lynn Street is lined by East Park, so there are many children and families nearby.
While the police try to help, they can not do much more than an occasional drive by which is not solving
anything.


So my neighbors and I propose:
1. Speed bumps be installed at points along S Lynn St. These could be the temporary type which allows for easy
removal.
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2. Considering "dead ending" the street. For years the street was just that. There is a turnaround at the end of
the street to accommodate park traffic.


Please let me know how to proceed. Should I be contacting my alderman?


Thank You,
Allen
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Maria Hougan


From: Jim Griffin


Sent: Monday, August 24, 2009 3:36 PM


To: David McKichan; Eric Olstad; Jim Griffin; Larry Weiss; Maria Hougan; Pat O Connor; Ross Scovotti


Cc: 'Helen Johnson'


Subject: FW:
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Have we done anything with this yet?


WORKING TOGETHER FOR A BETTER STOUGHTON


JIM GRIFFIN, MAYOR
CITY OF STOUGHTON
381 E. MAIN STREET
STOUGHTON, WI 53589
OFFICE: 608 873-6677


jgriffin@ci.stoughton.wi.us


From: Helen Johnson [mailto:helenj629@charter.net]
Sent: Saturday, August 22, 2009 10:26 AM
To: Jim Griffin
Subject: Fw:


Hi Jim.


Did this go to committee?


Thanks.


Helen


----- Original Message -----
From: Jim Griffin
To: Helen Johnson ; Karl Manthe ; Pat O Connor
Cc: Bob McGeever ; Robert McGeever ; Rob Hostrawser ; Eric Hohol ; Eric Hohol ; Donna Olson ;
tpluttig@luttigimaging.com ; Hanson, Dan ; Tim Swadley ; Sonny Swangstu ; Sonny & Linda Swangstu ;
singlju@stoughton.k12.wi.us ; Donna Kocina ; Kendall McBroom ; Tamberly Brooks ; Gavigan, Mary ; Tom
Lynch ; TRISH GATES
Sent: Wednesday, June 10, 2009 8:26 AM
Subject: RE:


I think a recommendation from the FSYC would be helpful. I will then route your suggestion to the proper
committees.


WORKING TOGETHER FOR A BETTER STOUGHTON


JIM GRIFFIN, MAYOR
CITY OF STOUGHTON
381 E. MAIN STREET
STOUGHTON, WI 53589
OFFICE: 608 873-6677


jgriffin@ci.stoughton.wi.us


From: Helen Johnson [mailto:helenj@merr.com]
Sent: Tuesday, June 09, 2009 3:10 PM
To: Jim Griffin; Karl Manthe; Pat O Connor
Cc: Bob McGeever; Robert McGeever; Rob Hostrawser; Eric Hohol; Eric Hohol; Donna Olson;







tpluttig@luttigimaging.com; Hanson, Dan; Tim Swadley; Sonny Swangstu; Sonny & Linda Swangstu;
singlju@stoughton.k12.wi.us; Donna Kocina; Kendall McBroom; Helen Johnson; Tamberly Brooks; Gavigan, Mary;
Tom Lynch; TRISH GATES
Subject:


Jim, Karl and Pat:


I talked to a mom of a girl who uses the youth center today and she is concerned about kids having to cross Main
Street to come to the new center, with the traffic on depot hill.


Can you:


1. paint a crosswalk at the youth center?


2. put barrels of red pedestrian flags at city hall corner and at the depot/youth center?


3. have the school and youth center stress to the kids the importance of crossing at the library light, if possible, or
at the designated crosswalk?


4. put in the pedestrian crossing signs with lights like they have at Cummins/Wal-Mart?


Thanks for your consideration.


Helen Johnson
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>
>
> This is a
> beatiful project and I am happy to be involved in the effort. We will
> be sure to keep everyone posted on the event.
>
> Thanks,
>
> Carl
>
>
>
> From: Jim Griffin
> Sent: Wed 8/26/2009 1:20 PM
> To: Carl Chenoweth; Larry Weiss
> Cc: Eric Olstad; Ross Scovotti; David McKichan
> Subject: RE: Mill Pond Park - Street Parking Restrictions
>
>
>
>
> I
> wish we could make this happen. The park is unbelievably beautiful
> and it would be nice to show it off.
>
> Karl:
>
> Could
> I get information on those involved with this park and get noticed for
> the next meeting?
>
> Thank
> you,
>
>
> WORKING TOGETHER FOR A
> BETTER STOUGHTON
>
> JIM GRIFFIN,
> MAYOR
> CITY OF
> STOUGHTON
> 381 E. MAIN
> STREET
> STOUGHTON, WI
> 53589
> OFFICE: 608
> 873-6677
> jgriffin@ci.stoughton.wi.us
>
>
>
>
> From: Carl Chenoweth
> Sent:
> Wednesday, August 26, 2009 11:02 AM
> To: Larry
> Weiss
> Cc: Eric
> Olstad; Ross Scovotti; David McKichan; Jim Griffin
> Subject: Mill
> Pond Park - Street Parking
> Restrictions
>
>
> Ald.
> Weiss,
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>
>
>
> At our last Board
> of Directors meeting for the Memory Garden @ Mill Pond Park, I was
> asked to explore the possibility of restricting street side parking
> along the east side of S. Page St.; directly in front of Mill Pond
> Park.
>
>
>
> I would like to
> ask that the Public Safety Committee to take this matter under
> consideration at the earliest opportunity. I will be happy to present
> diagrams & background information to the committee; whenever this
> matter might be considered.
>
>
>
> I would like to
> thank you for time and look forward to hearing from you.
>
>
>
> Ald. Carl T.
> Chenoweth, President
>
> Stoughton Common
> Council
>
>
>
>
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